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Bright P-12 College Newsletter 

COLLEGE CALENDAR 

Year 11 “Winter Ball” 2019 

JUNE 

TUE 25 JUN  -    Year 3-6 Bell Shakespeare Production 

“ “        -   Interschool Sports Yr 7&8 badminton,               

  soccer & netball. 

Tue 25 JUN - WED 26 JUN  - Yr 11 outdoor Ed MTB overnight trip. 

THU 27 JUN  -  Interschool sports Yrs 9-12– badminton,  

    soccer, basketball, table tennis & netball. 

FRI 28 JUN  -  VCAL vine pruning.  11.00AM—12.45PM. 

FRI 28 JUN  -  LAST DAY TERM 2—2.30PM DISMISSAL 

JULY 

MON 15 JUL - FIRST DAY TERM 3 

MON 15 JUL—FRI 19 JUL— Yr 10 Work Experience 

On Saturday 1st June, twenty of our Year 11 students 
attended the “Year 11 Winter Ball” at the Bright       
Community Centre.  The students performed four     
traditional dances taught to them by Breanna Rouse & 
Stefan Saric, and two contemporary numbers taught to 
them by Dani Lozov.   150 guests thoroughly enjoyed 
seeing the students performing the dances they had 
spent 10 weeks learning, followed by some entertain-
ment by DJ Judd. 

Boys:  L-R Lewis Wood, Liam Mantyvirta, Inish Guiney-
White, Marco Vear, Jan Barnard, Alec Hargreaves,     
Oliver English, Tex McIntosh, Rhiannan Gallagher, Trent 
Cassidy. 

Girls L-R:  Zoe Grayson (seated), Arnika Filippi, Emma 
Lindsay, Nicola Smith, Penny Graves, Sara Alemani, Amy 
Sholl, Lara Pasquinelli, Natalie Jenkins (seated), Lily   
Kozuharoff (seated at front middle). 
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A reminder to parents that if your child is 
going to be late, can you PLEASE sign 
your child in at the Office. Also, if you 
know you are going to be away could I 
ask that you let your classroom teacher 
know and let the Office know as a      
courtesy.  

Our Primary Uniform is looking pretty 
good, however runners are creeping in 

and I would like to remind everyone that 
your sneakers (non-black shoes) should 
be bought to school on the day you have 
PE so you can change into them and then 
you MUST change back into your black 
shoes. Also, students should be in blue 
trackpants or grey pants (for boys). Black 
is not currently an option for pants.  

Students have completed the Attitudes to 
School Survey. Students from Year 4 to 12 
had to complete the online survey about 
their thoughts and feelings of their learn-
ing environments both classroom and 
non-classroom settings. This is a wonder-
ful opportunity for us to reflect on the 
voices of students. Thank you to all of the 
students and staff who assisted in getting 
these completed.  

I would like to thank Mr Saville and the 
Bright Tennis Association for hosting our 
Tennis Unit over the past couple of 
weeks. Students have had a great        
opportunity to develop new skills and 
hone old ones. These sessions were    
thoroughly enjoyed by all.  

I had the absolute privilege of being     
present a couple of weeks ago at the VCE 
Awards for 2019. The Premier's VCE 
Awards recognises students who have 
demonstrated outstanding achievement 
in the Victorian Certificate of Education 
(VCE). Rory Miller received the award for 
his efforts in Indigenous Studies.           
Congratulations on an OUSTANDING 
ACHEIVEMENT. 

   Assistant  

Principal’s 

P-6 Report 

Wellbeing Week will be occurring next week, the LAST WEEK of term. We have a host of activities planned – please see be-
low. 

 

BCST - 2nd Hand Snow Gear Sale 
We have had a few enquiries about when the BCST 2nd Hand Snow Gear Sale will be held. 
 

In past years we have run this sale annually. After lower numbers of items registered for sale in 
2018, it was decided we would try running this sale every second year, to give people a chance to 
build up their stockpile of items for sale.   
 

Therefore the next 2nd Hand Snow Gear Sale will be held a month or so prior to the 2020 snow   
season.   
 
BCST Committee. 
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 Rory Miller - recipient of 2018 Premier's VCE 
Award 

The Premier’s VCE Awards recognises students who have 
demonstrated outstanding achievement in the Victorian     
Certificate of Education (VCE). On 3 June 2019, in front of more 
than 1000 guests, 290 award recipients were presented with 
Premier's VCE Awards for their exceptional study outcomes in 
2018. Awards were presented in three categories to: 21 Top All
-Round VCE High Achievers; three Top International Students; 
and 293 Study Award recipients across 87 VCE subjects. Rory 
Miller achieved his award for his outstanding result in          
Indigenous Languages of Victoria: Revival and Reclamation. 
Rory is currently studying Medicine at Monash University. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Congratulations, Rory.  

On Wednesday 12th June, The Rotary 

Club of Bright representative, Diana 

Feltrin, visited the college to distribute a 

variety of Picture Story books amongst 

our 34 Prep students. 

The Rotary Club of Bright’s aim is to sup-

port young children in developing their 

literacy skills. 

The children were very pleased with their 

new books. 

 

Thank you, The Rotary Club of Bright. 

 

Rotary Visits Our Prep Students 

Primary O&M Cross Country 
Report 

A team of 33 excited and nervous Bright P-12 students 
arrived in Wangaratta for the O&M Cross Country event 
last Thursday. Many schools from the Hume region where 
all age groups had large fields to contend with. Despite 
some having mixed emotions after crossing the finish 
line, all students involved should be extremely proud 
of their efforts and representing the school with pride. 

As always, our students produced some outstanding    
results. The following students have earned the right to 
compete at Winton Racetrack for the Hume event on 
Wednesday 19th June in their respective age groups: 

Harriet Herman - 2nd (9/10yo Girls) 

Tyler Thomason - 6th (12/13yo Boys) 

Heidi McKee - 8th (11yo Girls) 

Theo Heuperman - 8th (11yo Boys) 

Hannah Witts - 11th (12/13yo Girls) 

Jessica Kent - 14th (9/10yo Girls) 

 

Thanks to Katie Ferrito and all parents who were there to 
cheer on the team. 

 

Daniel Saville 

Primary Sports Coordinator 

Back row: Madison J., Yuna M.,  Front Row: 

Aurora S. Seated: Diana Feltrin representing 

Bright Rotary . 
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Over the next few newsletters I am going to share information 
for parents direct from the esafety commissioner. For a full 
guide you can go to the following link https://esafety.gov.au/
parents/online-safety-guide 
 
A guide to online bullying for parents and carers https://
esafety.gov.au/parents/big-issues/cyberbullying  
 
Cyberbullying is the use of technology to bully a person or  
group with the intent to hurt them socially, psychologically or 
even physically. 
 
What does it look like? 
Examples of cyberbullying include: 

 Abusive texts and emails 

 Hurtful messages, images or videos 

 Imitating, excluding or humiliating others online 

 Spreading nasty online gossip and chat 

 Creating fake accounts in someone’s name to trick or 
humiliate them 

 
Online bullying can have devastating impact on young 
people, whose online life is a key part of their identity and 
how they interact socially. 
 
I think my child is being bullied 
Your child may not tell you if they are experiencing bullying 
behaviour online because of a fear it might make things worse 
for them or they may lose access to their devices and the    
internet. 
Signs to watch for: 

 being upset after using the internet or their mobile phone 

 changes in personality, becoming more withdrawn,      
 anxious, sad or angry 

 appearing more lonely or distressed 

 unexpected changes in friendship groups 

 a decline in their school work 

 changes in their sleep patterns 

 avoidance of school or clubs 

 a decline in their physical health becoming secretive 
 about their online activities and mobile phone use 
 
What can I do? 
Talk to your child about cyberbullying before it happens.  
Together you can work out strategies to address any potential 
issues and reassure them you will be there to support them.  
 
If your child is experiencing cyberbullying: 
Listen, think, stay calm -  talk to them about what has hap-
pened, try to remain open and non judgemental, ask them how 
they feel and ensure they feel heard. 
 
Collect evidence – it is a good idea to collect evidence, such 
as screen shots, of the bullying behaviour, incase you need to 
report. 
 
Block and manage contact with others – advise your child 
not to respond to bullying messages and help your child block 
or unfriend the person sending the messages. 
 
Report to site or service – many social media services, 
games, apps and websites allow you to report abusive content 
and request that it is removed. 
 
Report to eSafety - if serious cyberbullying is affecting your 
child and you need help to get the material removed from a 
social service or other platform you can make a cyberbullying 
report. 
 
Get help and support – check in with your child regularly 
about how they are feeling. If you notice any changes that 
concern you, get help through counselling or online support 
services. 
  
Helplines 
Parentline — counselling and support for parents 
Kids Helpline — counselling and online support for kids and 
teenagers 

eheadspace — online chat and support for young people (12 
to 25) 

Quotes of the week: Prevention is better than cure. 

Health Corner with Adolescent Health 
Nurse Rosemary Bunge 

Financial support available 
  

If  you are the holder of a Centrelink pensioner concession card, Health care card, are a Foster parent or Veterans 
affairs pensioner,  you may be eligible to receive the Camps, Sports and Excursions Fund (CSEF) payment from the 
Victorian Government. 

 

Applications close June 21st 
  

Further information/application forms are available at the College Office, or can be found at:  
www.education.vic.gov.au/csef   

 If you have any queries, please don’t hesitate to contact Jenni Sgambelloni -
sgambelloni.jennifer.a@edumail.vic.gov.au 

https://esafety.gov.au/parents/online-safety-guide
https://esafety.gov.au/parents/online-safety-guide
https://esafety.gov.au/parents/big-issues/cyberbullying
https://esafety.gov.au/parents/big-issues/cyberbullying
https://www.parentline.com.au/other-support-services
https://kidshelpline.com.au/
https://www.eheadspace.org.au/
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Years 3 & 4 Plays 

Years 3/4B, 3/4F, 

3/4G & 3/4V. 
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Music Department Soirees 2019 

This year there will be one set of Soirees over three nights later in 

the year in conjunction with the Bright P-12 College Art Exhibition.   

The dates for these Soirees will be: 

Secondary Soiree on the 14th of November 

Prep-2 Soiree on the 15th of November 

3-6 Soiree on the 18th of November 

Meetings were held last year with the Music Department and school 

leadership and it was decided to go with one set of Soirees for the 

year.  The reasons for this included that the Art Gallery was a better 

venue and more suited for a music concert.  The acoustics are better 

in a more intimate environment at the Art Gallery. These three     

Soirees will be a celebration of the Music Department of Bright P-12 

College and will display the many talented performers we have here 

at our school. 

Other opportunities for performance will take place throughout the 

year.  When we have a primary assembly, music students in the  

primary school have the chance to perform if they wish.  This year 

students have performed at the Autumn Festival. In addition,      

students will get the chance to perform at the Spring Festival on 

fireworks night.  Other smaller concerts will be planned for the     

remainder of the year to highlight our diverse music program and 

many talented music students at Bright. 

Mid-Year Instrumental Music Concert 

There will be a concert in the Bright P-12 College Library on Monday 

July 29 at 6.30pm in the Bright P-12 College library.  This will be open 

to any instrumental student who is keen to have a performance in 

the middle of year.  Notes will come out for this soon. Please return 

these or notify Mr Campbell if you are interested in this event. 

Primary Choirs ‘Albury/Wodonga Eisteddfod’ 

 

On Thursday the 27th of June the P-2 Choir, 3-4 Choir and the 5-6 
Choir, have been entered in the Albury Wodonga Eisteddfod. The 
students will be singing in three Primary Choir sections, and will   
perform a song against other school choirs. I need these notes    
returned ASAP to the front office in order for this excursion to go 
ahead. Due to the size of the bus I have limited seats for the students 
in these choirs. The first students to pay will be the ones going on 
this excursion. Please see Mr Campbell if you have any questions in 
regards to this excursion. Thanks to all those people who have     
already paid for this excursion. 
 
Drama Incursion Term 3 

 

In Term 3 a group called ‘Improv Melbourne’ will be coming to Bright 

P-12 College to run drama classes with all students in the primary 

school.  This will culminate in the Primary Concert on the 5th of     

September.  I handed out notes last term to all the students in the 

primary school.  Please return the payment and form to the office as 

soon as you can. Thanks to all the students who have already paid for 

this incursion. 

MUSIC NEWS  

YEAR  10  W OODW OR K  

Well done to our Year 10 Product Design and Technology class of 2019.  Their 
task, as in previous years was to build a Cape Cod Chair that also showcased 
a unique design feature. I was very impressed with the quality and              
creativity.  You are going to be a hard class to beat.  That’s a challenge to our 
current Year 9s by the way.  Also, a huge thanks to Wayne Hollow, our     
technology assistant who helped make all this happen. 
Mr Jackson— Product Design & Technology Teacher. 
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 SECONDARY SPORT UPDATE 
Last Thursday 6th June saw 25 determined, 
steely faced young people front up to the    
challenging Beechworth X-country track.  The 
day was picture perfect, and allowed our     
runners to perform well across multiple age      
divisions.  The runners were supported by a     
number of staff who not only assisted in trans-
porting the students to the course but also 
assisted in  marshalling them to the start line 
at the appropriate time.  Sports Coordinator, 
Matt Pywell, said the day ran smoothly        
because of the great attitude of the students 
who attended and his two staff members,   
Kerry Mapley and Esther Dudley. 

As mentioned, the day was quite successful for 
Bright P-12 College with 12 of our members 
qualifying top 15 for the next round at Hume 
Cross Country in Winton on 19/6/19.  

Our individual podium success stories were; 

Tui Morton 2nd place, 13 year girls 

Liam Williamson 3rd place, 13 year boys 

Charlotte Caling 3rd place, 14 year girls 

Leah Grant 3rd place, 15 year girls 

Nicola Smith 3rd place, 17-20 year girls 

Congratulations to 

everyone else for 

participating and 

thanks for being 

part  in this event. 
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Community & Col lege Not ices  
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A067757

For all your Electrical requirements 

Domestic, Commercial and Solar 

Fully Licenced and Insured  

VIC REC 16611 

NSW Lic 238917C 

ANDREW FRIEND ELECTRICAL PTY LTD 

Call Andy  0437 735 876 

 

 

Shotokan  KARATE                             

Freeburgh Community Hall 

Adults & Kids classes 

MONDAYS, WEDNESDAY & SATURDAYS  

New students welcome, catering to all fitness levels 

Contact Sensei Katrina Ciolli on 0417 526549 for more        

information.  
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12B Barnard Street, Bright  

Ph: (03) 5750 1777  

www.bangtoyshop.com.au 

Call Phil, Glenn and the team: 035755 1589 

8.30 am – 5.30 pm Mon-Fri 

Shop 4, 1a Camp Street, Bright 

Alpine Building  

Permits & Consultants  

For prompt, reliable and efficient building permits and 

inspections 

 Bushfire management advice, 

reports 

 Regulatory building advice 

 Pre-purchase inspections 

 Fire and life safety reports 

 State-wide building permit ser-

vice 

 Owner builder advice and per-
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